VENTURA COLLEGE

Minutes of the Professional Development Committee

Date: August 26, 2013

Present: Gwendolyn Huddleston, Eileen Crump, Erica Tartt, Tom Dalton, Andrea Horigan, Dina Pielaet, Rebecca Chandler, Gigi Fiumerodo, Helen Galindo, Bill Hall, Chelsea Guillermon-Wann, Jenna Garcia, Ken Drake, Alex Kolesnik, Jose Gutierrez, Ben Somoza, Sharon Beynon

Recorder:  Eileen Crump

Handouts: Agenda with committee charge, End of the Year Survey, Title V – Velocidad List of workshops, 

Professional Development Website Analytics (Brief)

Minutes: 

	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	New committee members
	Alex Kolesnik and Ben Somoza will be added to the Professional Development Committee.

Gwen will try to get Nathan Cole, the new Theater instructor, on the Professional Development Committee.


	
	
	Eileen Crump

Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Professional Development Committee Charge
	· Professional Development Charge was read. It was noted that while we have four charges the content of each can be modified each year as we develop.

· Last year's final evaluation results were read and discussed. It was noted that, overall, the Professional Development Goals were reached during 2012-2013.

· Committee will consider having a meeting off-site in the future.

The top goal for the moment is to have the Professional Development Calendar of Fall 2013 workshops out by the middle of September. After that we can work on the workshops for the Spring semester needs.


	Set goals next meeting.
Spring semester needs professional development workshops.
	
	

	Faculty Travel Fund Pool
	Need more advertisement of the Travel Fund Pool because the deadline is September 6.

· Gwen will ask college president to send out email announcing the Travel Fund Pool deadline. 

· Gigi will hold a workshop which we will advertise immediately.


	Done

Done
	
	Gigi Fiumerodo

	Data Collection for Professional Development
	Chelsea Guillermo-Wann shared with the group what she can do to assist us in the development of data regarding our professional development offerings. To facilitate this we need to distinguish the following for each workshop: a learning outcome, whom the workshop serves (faculty, classified, students, specific groups such as administrative assistants, or math faculty, etc.) From this information she can develop an assessment for professional development data collection.


	Revisit at next meeting.
	
	Chelsea Guillermo-Wann

	Title V – Velocidad
	Title V – Velocidad grant has funds for professional development and will work with the Professional Development Committee to advertise these workshops.


	
	
	Bill Hart

	Professional Development Website
	Erica is overhauling the Professional Development website. However, Dina will work with Erica to assist with some of the changes we are making on our website.

· Committee members are asked to review the website and give Erica feedback.

· Professional Development website traffic has increased over the past few years. Erica shared a detailed data list of the traffic the site is receiving.

· Dina will work with Erica to upload Dr. Estela Bensimon’s keynote from August 15, 2013 to the Ventura College Professional Development website.

· Consider having people enrolled electronically for professional development workshops.

· Recognize all professional development presenters on professional development website by listing their names.

· Patty Ridenour will present an experiential lesson for the first SITE Follow Up meeting. 


	Update at next meeting.
	
	Erica Tartt

Dina Pielaet, Erica Tartt


	Professional Development Workshops
	Committee members will send Eileen ideas for professional development workshops by end of week three, Friday September 6.

· M&O has been asked to give workshops. Samples would be: a tour of the campus gardens by the grounds director, how we can assist in maintaining clean classrooms by the maintenance director, updates on M&O projects by the M&O director. With this we are continuing to expand our offerings to include all staff as well as faculty.

· The events already established were read to the committee.

· Bob Porter will be offering a Learning Community Workshop for the fall Professional Development Calendar.

· Gigi Fiumerodo will present on the travel fund pool and how to fill out travel request forms and Faculty Pool Fund proposal.

· Eileen will add the fall 2013 Desire2Learn workshops to the Professional Development Calendar

· Bill Hart is finalizing dates for two additional workshops that will explain the goals and objectives of the Title V – Velocidad Grant.

· Title V – Velocidad grant will host two workshops to assess reaction to the August 15, 2013 presentation by Dr. Estela Bensimon.


	Done
M&O will plan for spring.

Done. 
Done

Update next meeting.


	
	Eileen Crump
Bob Porter

Gig Fiumerodo

Eileen Crump

Bill Hart



	Multicultural Day
	Some funds are set aside to create a Multicultural Day in Spring 2014

· A subcommittee is needed to work on Multicultural Day with week-long activities scheduled 
for Spring 2014

· Dina, Gigi, Ben, Rebecca, Helen volunteered to serve on the Multicultural Day subcommittee; others from around the campus will be able to serve as well. Gwen’s office will extend an invitation to the first meeting by next week.
· Multicultural Day may possibly extend to week-long activities involving the community and students


	Meeting set for October 2 from 3 pm – 4 pm.

Done.  Eileen sent out invitation to meeting.
	
	

	
	Chelsea volunteered to help reorganize the Diversity Committee if it is required.
	Update consideration
	
	Chelsea Guillermo-Wann

	Shout Out to Faculty/Staff
	“Shout Out to Faculty/Staff” – Andrea and Dina are continuing last year’s final plans by creating short documentaries of faculty/staff to be uploaded to the Professional Development website and played on televisions around the campus

· Eight to ten faculty and staff will be highlighted monthly during the school year.
	
	
	Andrea Horigan

Dina Pielaet

	Certificate of Attendance
	Develop certificates for people who attend professional development workshops. While many of the committee saw this as unnecessary it was agreed that it could be good for those faculty that are seeking tenure. They can put this in their tenure portfolios.


	Update - Eileen
	
	

	Pirate Soup
	Dina will do research on how professional development can utilize Pirate Soup.


	Update next meeting.
	
	Dina Pielaet

	New Full Time Faculty Orientation
	Tom proposed that the New Full Time Faculty Orientation needs some adjustment. A discussion was held about the orientation that took place during this last flex week. General agreement is that the committee should lead this orientation in the future. It was proposed and agreed that it should span more than one day. Gwen asked who would like to volunteer for this task.

· Tom will take the lead on the New Full Time Faculty Orientation subcommittee 

· Tom, Gigi, Jose, and Sharon will serve on the New Full time Faculty Orientation subcommittee

· Sharon proposed that we also organize a Faculty Mentor Program

· Eileen will forward the New Full Time Faculty Orientation Survey to committee members


	Update from Tom next meeting.
	
	Tom Dalton

Eileen Crump

	
	Next meeting: Monday, September 30 at 2 pm in MCW 312.


	
	
	Eileen Crump


